
Extra! Extra! Special Opioid Information from the Washington Medical Commission November 2018

Program Manager 
Words of Wisdom

• Checking the Prescription Monitoring Program (PMP)
is required either:

• at first refill/renewal;

• periodically based on patient risk level;

• when co-prescribing with certain medications; or

• at every prescription if the PMP is integrated into
the EHR.

• If a patient is considered high-risk, which is defined in
the rule, then a prescription for naloxone must also be
written for the patient.

As far as the chronic pain patient is concerned, nothing has 
changed for them. You can still prescribe over 120 MED if 
you document the reason in the patient record. 

Some other important changes:

• To prescribe opioids you must register for the PMP
unless you can provide proof you have access to the
PMP through your EHR.

• There is a new requirement to complete one hour
of CME on opioid prescribing best practices. This
requirement can also be fulfilled if you review the new
rules.

• In the 2012 Pain Management rules, when prescribing
in episodic care, there is a requirement to include the
ICD code on the prescription. This will no longer
be required as of January 1, 2019. However, keep
in mind that if you don’t include the ICD code you
may receive a call from the pharmacy asking for the
code. You can provide it to them but it is no longer
a requirement after January 1, 2019 and it’s only
currently a requirement for episodic care prescriptions.

I welcome your feedback and questions about these rules. 
Please contact me at (360) 236-2727 or  
medical.rules@doh.wa.gov. 

Daidria Amelia Underwood 
Program Manager 
The new opioid prescribing rules for allopathic physicians 
and physician assistants will be effective January 1, 2019. 
We have begun our education efforts regarding the 
changes to opioid prescribing. I encourage you to contact 
me with any questions you may have about these new 
rules. 

Most of the questions I have received so far are about the 
changes for chronic pain patients. Prescribing opioids for 
chronic pain patients has only minor changes: 

Part of the Medical Commission’s mandate is to 
educate providers and patients on the work of the 
commission and the emerging issues in health 
care. 

We are traveling around the state to educate 
prescribers and patients about the changes to 
opioid prescribing and monitoring that will be 
a result of these new rules. We welcome the 
opportunity to speak to your organization, no 
matter how large or small. Contact us to make a 
request. 

Format 
In general, we have been providing one hour 
sessions. There is a 15-20 min overview of the 
new rules and then the rest of the time is spent 
answering your specific questions. 

Upcoming Sessions 
We are holding a twitter town hall on November 
20th. This is an excellent opportunity to ask 
questions and have the Medical Commission 
provide answers in a rapid fire format. 

Any speaking engagement that is open to the 
public will be posted on our Facebook page. If 
you are interested, please consider joining one of 
these public sessions. 

Let the Medical Commission Answer 
your Questions In Person 
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